
Olivehurst Public Utility District 

Agenda Item Staff Report 

Meeting Date: May 19, 2022 

Item description/summary: 

South County Infrastructure Update. This item has been discussed in numerous Board meetings and 
committees. We are at 90% on the design. CEQA and property acquisition continue and CEQA is due 
to be completed early fall. We have finally gained access to all needed infrastructure sites needed to 
perform Geotech work. We are working on the remainder of the required agreements with 
Wheatland with the help of OPUD legal counsel as the agreements are quite complex. The team has 
changed the CEQA work to CEQA + so that we’re eligible for SRF funding. We are meeting on a regular 
basis to discuss funding for the project. The State reached out to us regarding a grant program for 
wastewater regionalization and this project seems to be a good fit. The team is working with a 
consultant who specializes in these types of grants to make sure we have the best chance possible at 
receiving the grant. The Yuba water Agency is funding the consultant.  

 

Fiscal Analysis: 

N/A 

 

Employee Feedback 

None 

 

Sample Motion: 

No motion needed, information only.  

Prepared by: 

John Tillotson, P.E., General Manager 

 

 


